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Meeting Minutes
April 6th, 2016
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Mayor Burns at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Mayor Arlene Burns, Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace, Bill Akin
Excused:  Councilor Derik Hiser
Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Community:  Sheriff Eisland, MaryLou Perry, Commissioner Scott Hege

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  None.

	III
	Business from the Audience:  

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, 3/16/2016: Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the minutes of March 16th, 2016.  Councilor Wallace seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	February Financials:  Councilor Akin made a motion to approve February’s financial packet.  Councilor Reed seconded.  Discussion:  Councilor Akin asked a question regarding the insurance payment for CIS.  Fitzpatrick will check with the Finance Director.  Motion passed unanimously.

	VI
	BUSINESS

	1.
	City Appropriations Policy Draft Review:
MaryLou Perry presented a Policy draft for Council’s review and reminded Council that she did this type of work professionally for the State of Oregon.  She recommended replacing the word “entity” with “organization,” with the understanding that not all organizations are 501(c)(3)s.  Perry also noted that the Policy draft includes the ability of the Council or Budget Committee to appropriate up to $1,000.00, recognizing that since the City of Mosier has been making the annual $300.00 donation to the Senior Center or the Library, $300.00 is now equivalent to $882.00 (2016).  She explained the process for determining the definition of “small/local organization” and gave the following examples of organizational annual budgets:
The Grange:  $18,000/yr.  Mosier Seniors:  $7,500.00.  Library:  $450.00.  Home at Last:  over $10,000.  Mosier School:  $1 million.  

Councilor Reed suggested that requiring a cover letter was not necessary and that the highlights of an organization could be added in #5 Other Information.  Councilor Wallace said that the City should require a report to be filed at the end of the grant cycle that would detail how the donated funds had been used.  Mayor Burns said that the report could also be part of the application:  “if you have received funding in the past, let us know how it was used.”  Perry suggested other small changes:  1.  Expand the boxes so the applicant has the ability to write more text.  2.  Add the line:  Has your organization received city funds in the past?  How much? How did the donation benefit your organization and the Mosier community? 3.  What are the other factors that would influence the City’s decision?  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the City Appropriations Policy with the stated changes.  Councilor Akin seconded.  Motion was approved unanimously.   Council thanked MaryLou Perry for her good work developing the draft Appropriations policy.  

	2.
	Employee Handbook Adoption 2016:

Fitzpatrick asked if there were any question from Council, particularly regarding the sections of the handbook reflecting new laws (marijuana, sick leave) introduced in 2015.  There were no questions from Council.  Councilor Akin made a motion to approve the Employee Handbook 2016.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  


	3.
	City Strategy Session

Councilor Reed initiated the Strategy Session #2 for the Mosier City Council with a brainstorming session focused on increasing City Revenues.  She used cards that each participant drew to choose  1. Audience 2. City asset 3. Type of thing.  Councilor Reed will compile the results, which will be included with these minutes.  Councilors then gave mini presentations on model cities or communities that exemplify a quality that Mosier could adopt.  Mayor Burns chose Stinson Beach, near Mill Valley, CA, because that community has a great market/general store with food and interesting things for sale.  She showed photos of the waterfront and the market, which is also a deli, grocery, and funky ace hardware-type of general store.  Mayor Burns used this example of something that the Mosier Market could emulate if a willing private entity bought the store.  She added that for revenue generation, the City could take on a sports gear rental role.  Fitzpatrick presented a slide show titled Streets As Places and showed examples of what LA, New York City, and Detroit have done with the public ROW to create more local and visitor activity in the commercial areas.  Councilor Wallace chose Bandon as a good example for what Mosier could do with downtown buildings like the Fruit Growers building.  Bandon also has marinas and boat docks which add interest to downtown.  Council talked about the possibility of mooring spaces or small docking areas on the Mosier Waterfront.  


	VII
	Correspondence/Staff/Council Reports

Fitzpatrick asked if the Council had received the notice regarding the Public Hearing scheduled for the UPRR double track project and encouraged Council to attend the May 3rd hearing.

She asked if there was any interest in putting a 3% tax for retail marijuana on the November ballot.  Commissioner Hege spoke briefly about the County’s process to set restrictions on Time, Place, and Manner.  The Mosier Council reconfirmed that the State law was sufficient for the City of Mosier.  Council did express interest in scheduling an agenda item to discuss the 3% retail tax.
Fitzpatrick also summarized the new legal precedent regarding Recreational Immunity and how it might affect the built environment of the City parks.  She said that she has adopted maintenance checklists for the City Maintenance person to conduct safety checks every month. 

Fitzpatrick also said that the ODOT permit to stage construction materials in the quarry went through the public notice process and has been approved.  ODOT has also notified the City that they will be doing a repair project on the Mosier Creek Bridge which will require the City to pay for the worked required to work around the city utilites located there.  Ideally the City would replace those 42 year old pipes at the same time, saving the City significantly on management and labor costs, but the City has no funds at this time for that project.  Fitzpatrick has met with the City IFA representative about the project in case IFA funds become available for that type of project.

	VIII
	Meeting Adjourned at 8:40 pm.


	Fitzpatrick
	Check the internet availability status at the Senior Center

	Fitzpatrick
	Resend the Marijuana Options and Info to council and put the 3% tax option on a City Council agenda

	Fitzpatrick
	Follow up with Councilor Akin’s question about the CIS insurance charge on the monthly register.  

	Fitzpatrick
	Create the City Appropriations application form, including the approved changes.


Action Items:
Approved this 20th day of April, 2016:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Mayor Arlene Burns                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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